QUAY LANE SURGERY

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Held on Tuesday 23rd July 2013

Present:
PPG* Members

David Watters (Chairman), Nigel May (Vice Chairman), Margaret Sampson (Treasurer), Lennie Hicks, Maurice Webster, Muriel Stevenson and Mitzy Spink
Practice Staff

Dr James Moore and Debbie Todd (Practice Manager)
Apologies for absence 

Received by Robin and Diana
1.
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes of the meeting, held on 7th May 2013, were approved and are an accurate record.  

2.
Matters Arising
Practice Wheelchair - the wheelchair is now in use in the surgery, a name plate clearly states that it has been donated by the PPG and patients are asked to donate towards the patient fund for its use outside of the surgery premises.  

Drug Waste Campaign – posters are displayed and leaflets being distributed following a county wide campaign to help reduce drug wastage.  The campaign is being run by NHS* Kernow.  Notes on prescription counterfoil are not possible due to lack of space but information has been placed on the practice website.  An article will be placed in the Nut-tree newsletter.  An article was published in the newsletter for Botus Fleming and Landrake.  

Accounts – these have been changed to reflect the differences in donations and grants.

3.
Welcome and Remarks

David welcomed the group and outlined procedures for future meetings:  

· The committee will meet prior to the main meetings to form the agenda (the committee comprises of the Chairman, Vice-Chairman, Treasurer, Secretary (yet to be appointed), Dr James Moore and Debbie Todd).

· Items brought to the meetings on the day will be discussed at the next meeting - this allows time to gather information together for a discussion to take place.  

· Meetings will be kept to a period of one hour in length (when possible).

· Reports from external meetings should be submitted to the committee in advance of the main meeting.

Fundraising – a suggestion for a coffee morning was put forward by David and was well received by the group.  Debbie suggested holding it at both surgeries during the ‘flu’ campaign season as it will be an opportunity to increase patient awareness about the PPG and raise money for the surgery.  The PPG are happy to organise this years Christmas raffle.

4.
Treasurers Report (Margaret)

Recent donation to practice using PPG Funds - Wheelchair 

The balance in the PPG fund stands at £2143.32.  

Donations have been received today from patients (donation from patient for the use of wheelchair, and money raised by a patient selling hand-make cards).  Thanks were given to Margaret for her hard work.

5.
Vacancy – PPG Secretary 

The post of PPG secretary still needs to be filled.  Volunteers should contact David or Debbie.

6.
CQC* Inspections (Dr Moore & Debbie)
The Care Quality Commission is the independent regulator of health and adult social care in England.  They check practices to make sure that they meet the national standards of quality and safety.  A central part of this involves listening to the views and experiences of people who use these services and CQC then use their views to help them make judgements about those services.  All practices will be visited by CQC and only require to give two days notice for an inspection.   During that inspection they will speak to a representative from the PPG.  David spoke with a PPG member from a practice in Camelford who recently received an inspection.  They said it was a happy exercise; they asked about survey report feedback and if there were deficiencies or unhappiness within the practice.

7.
Survey of Clinics available in Cornwall (Nigel)
Nigel is trying to pull together a list of clinics in Cornwall with the name of the hospital that supplies each service.  He has been sent a list of hospitals with a comprehensive list of clinics held within each.  This will be pursued as it is easier to see the gaps in service when listed by clinics, which has already been done in West Cornwall.  TRAC* are the appointment booking organisation for patients (most GP referrals are sent via TRAC) who could provide this information.  Ben Mitchell from the KCCG* supplied a list of clinics available in East Cornwall against each surgery (i.e. acupuncture, minor injury, physiotherapy, smoking cessation etc).  Quay Lane Surgery was not listed and neither were other local practices.  Nigel will follow this up with Ben and ask him to supply the same list with all the East Cornwall practices.  This information can be used by the PPG and the Umbrella Group to see if there are any gaps in services within the community.   

8.
Use of Facebook

Social media is becoming very popular and is a good way to get important information out to the general public.   The group would like Quay Lane Surgery to open a Facebook page as a means to facilitating patient access to information about health and services.  Debbie explained that if the practice was to provide this service then the site would be ‘locked down’ to prevent people from leaving feedback and comments (to help maintain confidentiality) and any advertising of services must be factual and substantiated.   Debbie will take this forward including research, setting up and advertising.

9.
Proposal for a Public Meeting (Nigel)

The PPG would like to hold another public meeting to discuss changes within the NHS.  A previous public meeting was very well received and well supported.  Questions that patients are raising are about where to go, how to report complaints, how different bodies within the NHS fit together etc.  The KCCG are interested in doing a presentation and Dr Moore is happy to come along to field questions.  Nigel will take the lead on this with a view to getting a meeting set up in the Autumn.  Thanks were given to Nigel.

10.
2013 Patient Survey (Debbie/Dr Moore)

The Doctors are required, as part of their revalidation, to do a survey which can be benchmarked against other practices nationally.  The GMC* requirements are very specific and it is important to fulfil these requirements for results to be accepted.  The GPAQ* questionnaire will be handed to every patient consecutively on the GP’s clinic list until the required amount have been completed (a minimum of 34 complete questionnaires per GP).  Results will be posted off and analysed externally.  The PPG will have the opportunity to discuss the results with the practice team at the end of the survey.  The PPG have been asked to prepare a patient survey for 2014.

11.
Proposal for survey of post-op patients (Nigel)

Are patients being given adequate information prior to leaving hospital, following a planned admission, and sufficient care following discharge?  

The PPG would like to perform a survey of recently discharged patients to find out if there are concerns (approximately 50 patients).  Quay Lane Surgery will assist by sending questionnaires to patients post discharge.  The PPG will put together a letter of explanation about the rationale behind the survey and a questionnaire for discussion at the next meeting.  Thanks were given to Nigel for leading on this.

12.
Report from External Meetings (Nigel)

Nigel attended an Umbrella Group Meeting (a meeting of representatives from local PPG’s) on 15th May 2013, which also gave feedback from the South East Cornwall Commissioning Group Meeting (appendix 2).  David would like to clarify who is representing external group meetings (i.e. Peoples Pilot, Umbrella Group Meetings, Commissioning Meeting) both in the PPG and the surgery.  Members should contact David directly with this information. 

13.
A.O.B.
GPwSI Service - Problems have been raised by patients, to the PPG, about the GPwSI* service being unsatisfactory and uninformed decisions being made.  Is the level of service provided to patients what it should be?  What can the PPG do?  

Patients who have concerns/issues should raise their individual complaints with NHS Kernow (who commission their services) or ACAS*.  TRAC should be making patients aware at the point of booking that they will be seen by a GP with a Special Interest.  The GP should also have this discussion with the patient prior to referral.
NAPP Registration - Does anyone know the username and password for the NAPP* site?  If this is known, then please contact David or Nigel.  There has been no request for monies from NAPP (registration is required for charitable organisations); this will be followed up by Margaret.

Action Points

· Article to be placed in the Nut-Tree Newsletter (David to action)

· Coffee morning to be arranged (David/Nigel to action)

· Survey of clinics in East Cornwall Hospitals (Nigel to action)

· Research Facebook (Debbie to action)

· Set up a public meeting (Nigel to action)

· Survey of post-op patients to be organised (Nigel to action)

· NAPP registration to be followed up (Margaret to action)
· Clarify the organisations you represent in the locality (all PPG members to action)
Next Meeting
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 22nd October 2013 at 1pm at Quay Lane Surgery
*
Acronym List see Appendix 1
APPENDIX 1




ACRONYM LIST
ACAS:

Advisory, Conciliation and Arbitration service

CQC:

Care Quality Commission

GMC:

General Medical Council

GPAQ:
General Practice Assessment Questionnaire

GPwSI: 
A GP with a Special Interest supplements their role as a General Practitioner by providing an additional service while still working in the community (i.e. diabetes, dermatology, cardiology etc); many GP’s receive additional training in the area that they specialise in.  
KCCG:
Kernow Clinical Commissioning Group
NAPP:

National Association for Patient Participation

NHS:

National Health Service

PPG:

Patient Participation Group
TRAC:

Tamar Referral Appointment Centre

APPENDIX 2:

Report from Meetings

East Cornwall Umbrella Group – 15th May 2013

Attended by:- Nigel May

1. This is a meeting chaired by Councillor Derris Watson and is a meeting of reps from all the local PPGs.

2. We had a presentation from – reps from Health Watch – “consumer champion for people who use health..)

a. Health watch replaces LINK and the previous Community Health Council

b. It has a strategic role influencing the Health and Well being Board

c. Many attending were confused by the number of “bodies” representing the patient i.e. Health Watch, PALS, Health Complaints Advocacy Service

3. Report from SE Commissioning Group.

a. Information was provided on the Probus Surgical Centre being set-up by GPs in Probus.

b. Fracture Clinic at Liskeard – not much progress. A meeting in June may sort this out with an Orthopaedic clinic being developed as well.

c. Abdominal Aortic Aneurysm Screening is now available at Liskeard.

d. PPG Questionnaire – there was general interest that the questionnaire should include “human issues” – i.e. around relationships between surgery staff and patients.

Nigel May

July 10th 2013
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